
TELFORD & WREKIN HOCKEY CLUB COMMITTEE

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST GEORGES RECREATION GROUND 
 ON 2nd MARCH 2020, COMMENCING AT 7.30pm.
Present: Shirley Hasenauer, Gwynne Goodfield, Stuart Parker, John Higginson, Jon Woodrow, Jodie Lane, Rachel Evans
Apologies: Jayne Parnham, Anita Gough, Alan Parham, Suzanne Lorenz, Mike Lowe, Chris Chiverton, Steve Floyd, Chez Lane 
Matters arising from previous meeting: – 
Kit – future kit will be supplied by Seaton Sports. All shirts previously with Fortis have been purchased and are now with Seaton’s. Dave Seaton said he is happy to get branded items for us if we want them, as long as we commit members to buying these items – the matter will be discussed further at a future meeting. A kit survey might help in seeing what items/brand people would like, and if we can get things decided sooner rather than later, it will help in getting items in time for the start of next season. 

First aid kits – all sorted. 

Finances – with regard to outstanding subs, Gwynne, Suzanne and Jon have gone through the list and have gone out to team captains and parents of those concerned, although we are not far off what we collected last year. Gwynne and Suzanne to meet again to chase up anything outstanding. 
ACTION – Gwynne, Suzanne and Jon to do a reconciliation of fees, outstanding amounts and people yet to pay. 

Shropshire Hockey fees – Gwynne attended the SHA meeting but it didn’t prove to be much help in explaining what the fees were for, although we haven’t had an invoice from them yet. Some of the money goes towards the county men’s team, and this was supported by all clubs, even those without men’s sides. The money paid relates to the number of men’s sides a club has, and it helps to fund coaches, subsidise hotels and training etc., but players still have to contribute as well. 

SHA would support a county women’s side in the same way, if there was one. 

ACTION – Gwynne to check SHA minutes to see if they clarify anything regarding fees. 

Players moving between teams – there is a selection policy as part of Club Mark and Gwynne has spoken to Steve to see if any changes need to be made to this. It is particularly difficult in the men’s thirds, who are competitive in some games but not in others – the league structure may change as there are plans to move from divisions 1 and 2 to east and west, and this may be implemented next season. The ladies’ county leagues are due to be restructured too, and this is due to come in the season after next. 
England Hockey have given all clubs an AGM vote regarding restructuring – it won’t affect us too much, it’s more teams in the south of the area that will be most affected, but the advice is to vote in favour. 

Flyerz – Libby Nicholls (from West Midlands Flyerz) is moving back to Australia but will speak to Gwynne, who will report back. 

Fundraising – Gwynne and Alan to catch up once Alan is back from holiday. 

Club event on April 18th – the juniors are involved as well as the adults, and Jodie suggested handing out sponsor forms to all the youngsters, with the aim of them getting sponsored to play 2 hours of non-stop hockey. The money then comes from an outside source rather than asking the same people for money all the time. There is intended to be a prize for the person raising the most sponsorship money, which will be 50% off next year’s subs. 

All were in favour of Jodie’s idea. 
Matters discussed

New pitch - another company has contacted Gwynne offering to quote for the pitch – Gwynne to follow this up. 

Coaching/selection – Steve to send out a survey on this subject; we could also include questions about kit too. 

Juniors – we have gained a few more as a result of a recent tournament, and there also seem to be fewer who have 

dropped out as the season’s gone on. Anita and Jodie are to arrange a summer coaching ‘camp’ for the juniors, 

probably on weeknights rather than a weekend, and likely to be in May/June, when hopefully the weather will be better, 

which might encourage more to join in. Gwynne is speaking to Telford and Wrekin Council re local schools taking part. 

Any money raised can go towards the pitch fund, and we might get some more junior members as a result, particularly 

u8s and u10s. 

Shropshire Kids Festival (along the lines of the former Kids international) is being held this year (10/11 April?) – we 

may be able to be involved with this. ACTION – Gwynne to make enquiries. We might be able to get the inflatable pitch 

– Paul Smith might be able to help us with this. We would also need people to commit to helping out, even if it’s only 

for a couple of hours, as there is no point in arranging to be part of it but then having no volunteers. 

Fundraising – Stuart to contact Richard Pearson and Gwynne to speak to Alan regarding Pitch_In squares. 

Gorse bank – Bob Yetzes has a proposal to put concrete steps here, to provide a seated viewing area. This would be 

at no cost to the club but we need to speak to Jeff/management committee if we decide to go ahead. We might need to 

speak to whoever does the new pitch too, to see if there would be any impact of concreting over the bank. It would also 

involve moving the dugouts to the other side. ACTION – Gwynne to go back to Bob to say we are keen to proceed, 

and will also speak to the management committee. 
CCTV cameras – we will put more in once the new pitch has been laid. 
Finances – Suzanne sent her apologies for the meeting but emailed a copy of the latest KFIs to committee members. 

We have spent more on equipment and coaching this year, as expected. We have about £4,000 surplus, although 

some money (such as match fees) may not have been banked yet so won’t show in the figures. 

Hockey for Heroes – Joel Forrester is keen to come to the club with the H4H team to support the 125th anniversary, 

and would be happy to come and speak to us about what plans we might have. It has been suggested we might stand 

to raise in the region of £4,000-£10,000 if we were able to host a hockey festival as Joel has mentioned. ACTION – 

Gwynne to speak to Joel to try and arrange a meeting with/visit from him sooner rather than later. 
Could we combine the 125th anniversary celebration with the Christmas do? It was felt that two separate events might 

be better. It is intended that we invite former players, internationals, juniors etc and we would look to hold an event in 

September, maybe the first Saturday after the schools go back. We need to decide on a date ASAP in order to invite 

as many people as possible and to give people as much notice as possible. We could link this up with Richard 

Pearson’s company’s 25th anniversary – Stuart to mention this when he speaks to Richard. 
Kit - due to the demise of Fortis, there are 6 parents out-of-pocket, to the tune of about £200 (in total). It was agreed to 

cover this as a club, either by refunding the money or giving a discount/covering the full cost of new kit ordered for next 

season. All agreed that this was the right thing to do. 
Complaints – a few parents have complained about a few things, which highlighted the need for a complaints process 

to be put place. It was agreed that complaints should be referred to club captains, Gwynne or Steve, depending on the 

basis for complaint. 

Presentation evening – provisionally booked for June 19th at St Georges, as this was the earliest date they’d got 

available. If we wanted to have it sooner, we could try alternative venues, such as the rugby club, Shifnal cricket club, 

Wolverhampton University’s Priorslee campus, The Anstice in Madeley or Dawley Town Hall. Various committee 

members to check prices and availability and report back to Gwynne ASAP. 

Ladies’ summer league – usually arranged by Cannock, but they have put their prices up this year, chosen two 

venues which are further to travel to and changed the night to Monday. As a result, we’re not keen to take part but the 

suggestion has been made that we take it on and host it, as other clubs are likely to feel the same. Our pitch is 

available on a Tuesday, and we’re checking with Steve regarding the availability and cost of Wrekin College. People 

are keen to be involved as Cannock isn’t a realistic prospect this year but we need to get things organised quickly if we 

can, as Cannock have already sent their invites out. We need to price it so that it is more attractive than Cannock and 

so that we cover our costs and make a bit of money. It could also help our grant applications, as they are always keen 

to see how clubs can offer/give back to the local community. 
Development Centres and junior 7-a-side development league will also be running over the summer.
Men’s summer league – Chris is unable to organise it this year but Adam Phizacklea’s dad has been approached to 
take it on. 

Cap Gemini – we may be eligible for a bit of funding thanks to Raj applying on the club’s behalf. We just need as 

many CG staff as possible to vote for us now to give us the best chance of receiving some money!
Trophies – we need to decide who will be responsible for getting them, and where from, once we’ve decided on a date for the presentation evening. We used Newport Engravers last year so likely to be the same this year. 
Meeting closed at 9.15pm. 
Circulation: to all committee members.

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING –  TBA
*Additional items – Alan sent his apologies for the meeting but requested that the following be included within the minutes as a record and so that any action points (in red) can be followed up: -
1. NHF - Pitch_In funding application has been submitted - thanks Gwynne
2. Veolia - application needs to be sent – Gwynne
3. Sport England -  application needs to be sent - Gwynne & Alan
4. Pitch Square - 640 for sale (= £6,540), we've sold - 78 squares - we really need a big push, we still have a long way to go.... has everyone on the committee bought a square ? Need more people to spread the word. 
5. No response at all from Richard Pearson re his £1000 contribution proposal despite attempts to make contact ....... Don't feel I'm the right person to push as I have never met him, despite asking to meet up. Does anyone else know him?

6. TWHC Newsletter - sent out to 373 club members to ask for a volunteer - guess how many responses  .......= zero
7. Pitch_In thermo - desperately need this put on home buzz page - will ask Jon again. Need to show progress to club members, so that maybe we invigorate some enthusiasm.
8. Funds for Pitch_In stands at about £41k, max £48k, so a great selling point.
9. Events - are ongoing, and a really magnificent contribution from those involved in arranging, unfortunately it tends to be all the same faces.
10. Umpires - a challenge every week, but we seem to get there somehow
11. Pitch replacement proposals - we currently have 2. We need a volunteer(s) to review current proposals and suggest a preferred option.
12. Club embankment ??? Proposal from Bob ........................what is the next step?
13. Pitch Notice Board - has been smashed and needs fixing - do we have someone who can do that?
14. Club cameras around St Georges - I have mentioned to Helen that the camera at the far end of the car park does not point towards the pitch gate opening (it covers the car park & the car window glass cabin), so whilst we supported the installation (financially), it's not actually helping the hockey club very much. You can't see who went up and smashed the notice board - cameras don't capture it.


